

Final communiqué of the Pompidou-Heath meeting (Paris, 21 May 1971)

Caption: Published after the meeting between French President Georges Pompidou and the British Prime Minister Edward Heath, this final communiqué highlights the convergence of French and British points of view on the issue of enlargement of the European Economic Community (EEC).

Source: Parliamentary Debates. House of Commons. Official Report. First session of the Forty-Fifth Parliament of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland. Twentieth year of the reign of her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. Dir. of publ. Hansard. 1970-1971, No 818; fifth series. London: His Majesty's Stationery Office. "Final communiqué (21 May 1971)", p. 48-49.

Copyright: Crown copyright is reproduced with the permission of the Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and the Queen's Printer for Scotland

URL: http://www.cvce.eu/obj/final_communique_of_the_pompidou_heath_meeting_paris_21_may_1971-en-80a8172a-0ed9-465d-b90c-76b58cd02d33.html

1/2

Last updated: 17/10/2014

17/10/2014



Final communiqué

(21 May 1971)

The President of the French Republic and the Prime minister of the United Kingdom held discussions *en tête* à *tête* in Paris on 20th and 21st May, 1971. Mr. Heath also called upon Monsieur Chaban-Delmas on 20th May.

In the rôle of Europe following the enlargement of the European Economic Community the President of the Republic and the British Prime Minister had a thorough exchange which showed that their views were very close. They expressed in particular their determination to contribute through the enlarged and deepened Community to increasing European co-operation and to the development of distinctively European policies, in the first instance principally in economic matters and progressively in other fields.

The discussion led to a complete identity of view on the working and the development of the Community.

The President of the Republic and the British Prime Minister considered the range of economic, financial and monetary problems which could arise as a result of enlargement. They also discussed the progress of the European Community towards economic and monetary union, and its implication for existing financial relationships. The Prime Minister reaffirmed the readiness of Britain to participate fully and in a European spirit in this development. These discussions produced a useful clarification of views which will provide a firm basis for the future.

The President of the Republic and the British Prime Minister took note with satisfaction of the agreements recently reached at the Ministerial meeting between the Community and the United Kingdom on 11th and 12th May on agricultural and industrial matters, and particularly on the application of community preference in the agricultural field.

The President of the Republic and the British Prime Minister considered that it was desirable and possible to reach early agreement on the main outstanding issues in the negotiations for British entry, particularly the problems relating to New Zealand and the British contribution to the Community budget.

The President of the Republic and the British Prime Minister expressed their joint desire to resolve the problems which will arise from the renewal of the Yaoundé Convention in a positive spirit and having regard to existing rights. It would equally be necessary to take account of the need to safeguard the interests of the countries who are, or will have the opportunity to become, signatories of that Convention and who are largely dependent upon the markets of the enlarged Community for their exports of sugar or other primary products.

2/2

17/10/2014